
MISSION LAND TITLE IN FINAL PROCESS 
After years of struggle and anguish over no pro-
gress at all things now seem to be happening at 
a rapid rate.    Last Thursday the local government 
land office finally released the long awaited directive 
to the title office in Tangerang.  Friday, our secretary, 
Linda submitted the title application, and Monday the 
old illegal titles were cancelled.  Linda was instructed 
to return Wednesday to complete phase one of the 
title process.  She was also asked to bring the first 
$1,000 in fees of an anticipated $4,000 to $5,000 in 
transfer fees and taxes.  Going from endless waiting 
to sudden action is quite an experience.   Ahead is 
the official survey, endless documentation, public 
posting and other tasks we don’t even know about.  
We are told the process can take up to eight months.  This is the last lap in a very long proc-
ess.  Financially, I’m afraid we are unprepared for it because we had to pay unexpected high 
fees at the local land office in order to receive the long awaited directive.  We used budgeted 
land title money for this.  We would ask any who can to send a special gift. 
 

MAKING DREAMS COME TRUE FOR GOD BEYOND OUR WILDEST IMAGINATION 
This is our theme and mindset this year as we minister remembering 
“nothing is impossible with God.” We continue to market the book, 
“Rencana Penebusan” (The Scheme of Redemption) and are looking at 
other book projects to enhance our church planting training and our new 
discipleship training program.   We want to do at least two training semi-
nars this year and make a return trip to Pulau Rimau and Way Jepara, 
Sumatra to churches we established more than twenty-five years ago.  
Pulo Rimau has a special call because it is the birth place of one of our 
church planting associates, now a graduate of the Salatiga Bible College 
and working to establish a village church near Salatiga.  All this requires 
extra money at a time when our last two months income is about half of 

basic needs, but the group that helped fund publishing Rencana Penebusan is prepared to 
help our new ventures, and the church planting and discipleship training must proceed.     We 
hope you are all aware that dealing with the immense burden of the land title now being lifted 
really isn’t our purpose in being here, but resolving it is a necessary challenge to permit us 
continuing to do our Lord’s work as we feel called.  Thank you for your faithfulness.  The work 
projected this year is in part because you have freed us to move forward in our service to God.  
All praise be to Him.  More news as it happens. 
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“...Holy, holy, holy is the Lord God Almighty, 
Who was, and is, and is to come.”  Rev. 4:8 

 Bob and Jan MacLean direct 
 P.O.Box 162, BMD TNG 15330 
 Indonesia 
 mackurus@yahoo.com 
SKYPE:  rcmacca or jklmac1 
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For correspondence & contributions: 
Indonesian Christian Mission 
P.O. Box 457  
Livermore, CA 94551-0457 
 Phone : (925) 443-3440 

Website:   indonesianchristianmission.org 



PRAYER & PRAISE 
PRAISES - THANK YOU LORD 
1. For a very generous gift to ICM from NOCC in December which lifted our burden greatly. 
2. We really are seeing progress at the Land Title office in Tangerang. Our papers were “in 

process” at the national office for 11 years and then 21 months at 
the local land office in Serang so this is a huge praise . 

3. For Seth and Dina.  We feel the Lord sent them to us to mentor 
and we are blessed and excited at their love for the Lord and de-
termination to serve Him in Indonesia. 

4. Our daughter, Becky, is now on a career path she feels is leading 
her to the ultimate use of her experience and training.  She is 
happy fulfilling God’s will in her life. She is also working in a vil-
lage ministry with one of the pastor’s wives in Central Java.   

5. For the blessing of visiting churches, friends, and family in Cen-
tral Java, Indonesia in December and January.  This is  where we first began our ministry. 

6. For the Marwito family.  On January 6, Bob preached at Kopeng Christian Church, a moun-
tain village church where Marwito pastors.  He remembers Jan teaching  the song Zacheus 
when he was a boy and his wife, Pak Tarto’s daughter, was a child when our son, Rob in-
terned at her family’s house. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
PLEASE PRAY FOR: 
1. Increased mission income to meet monthly needs.  December giving helped tremen-

dously, but January income was $2,100.  Our treasurer, Bruce, says our needs are $5,200 
a month.  Anyone wanting to receive a statement showing monthly expenses, please let us 
know. 

2. The land title to be granted quickly and at an affordable amount; that the money will be 
available when needed. 

3. Evangelist Bintang and Biya as they grow their business and continue in ministry. 
4. Retno and Samini, a young couple fervently witnessing to Muslims,  are in the process of 

moving into a new village to build God’s kingdom.  The head of one village refuses to let 
them return because one man believed in Jesus and was healed. 

5. Pak Tarto is still pastoring a church although he’s almost blind;. He 
had been preaching at four village churches before his eyes failed.  
Please pray for restoration of full eyesight. 

6. Our ministry focus :  mentoring young evangelists and missionaries. 
7. Victory Christian Church in Bumi Serpong Damai (BSD).  They 

need a greater vision.  

Cosette, Tristan, Jazz, Corrin, Ella,  
Cybelle, Mike,  

Seth and Dina 

Jan, Becky, Marwito’s family & Bob 

Pak Tarto 


